
SX17807

Private Hudson M.G.


2/10th Battalion

NEW GUINEA 


29/1/43


Dear Pop:


You may have got that filed service card I sent you and I’m hoping Ted has advised you as I wrote 
her 2 or 3 days ago.


I’ve not written before as it is not long since we came this position on the seashore where we are 
having a well earned rest.


Unfortunately, I’ve lost some good friends over the past fortnight, but luckily I came through 
without so much as a scratch. I’ve had dysentery, and malaria is very prevalent at present: it’s no 
country for a white man unless he has all the necessities to look after himself and when you are 
fighting you certainly cannot look after yourself very well.


There is a multitude of things here which cause uneasiness. Mosquitoes, sandflies, heat, rain (we 
get a lovely torrential downpour every 3rd night, in fact you are wet in the night by rain and in the 
day by sweat) to say nothing of the dozens of diseases you can catch. Sores develop from mere 
scratches, and after perpetually living on tinned food, you sigh and think of a good old steak and 
kidney or something like that.


We have seen nothing of fresh fruits, apart from a few coconuts, and I lay in bed last night and 
thought of all the summer fruits ripe in Aussie right now.


It is never cold here. Out wearing apparel consists of slacks and shirts and at night we lay in out 
ground sheets and sleep if you can.


The mental exertion we new chaps suffered after our ‘scrap’ had full effect at night. I reckon that 
over one period for 6 nights I had an average of an hours sleep per night. Couple of mornings ago 
had a good old feed of 3 whiting. We got down to the beach at the crack of dawn and on seeing a 
school of fish, threw a grenade among them. Several catches of 140 odd have been made off one 
grenade. There are some nice bream like we used to get down at Port Mac. Garfish, mullet, 
salmon and those few whiting I got, seemed to be rather rare. If only we had some fishing gear we 
could have some real good fishing just off shore and out from the reef. There are a few convoy 
boats about which we could use.


Have the girls gone home yet? I would like to write to them, so send them this news when you 
receive it, and let me know where they are. Generally a letter sent by Air Mail from S.A. only take 3 
or 4 days to reach us.


I’ve collected a few Jap souvenirs. Could have got more, but it is too darn hard carting them 
about everywhere. It is all one can do to drag his body about, let alone any paraphernalia. 


Lots of the poor chaps who collected souvenirs finished up where souvenirs would be no further 
use. So it is a good policy to keep yourself as a souvenir for Aussie.


I’ve seen enough of this country for good and all New Guinea no longer holds any allures for me. 


Hope you are well and love to the girls if they are still there? Remember me to all.


Love,

Max.


I’m OK. Don’t worry.




SX17807

Private Hudson M.G.


2/10th Battalion

NEW GUINEA 


9/2/43


Darling:


Not quite sure whether the above number of letters is correct. The last I wrote to you was about 
12 days ago. 


I’m still plodding along dodging all the sickness, etc., although one gets horribly weak in this 
climate.


I’ve not been able to write to you over the last 12 days, I suppose you can guess the reasons why. 
Now we are spelling on the sea front. The water is always warm and this morning I had 4 whiting 
for breakfast. We throw a Jap grenade in among the fish as we see them and they come to the 
top stunned. What a change it was from the monotonous tinned food.


Can you please send me a tin of health saline and some P.K.’s, also any type of fruit crystal that 
one can put in water to make it tasty. A tin of cocoa would not be amiss either. Everything must 
be airtight. We get plenty of tobacco, but wouldn’t I just love some of those summer fruits ripe in 
Aussie now. All we have had so far have been a few coconuts. I’ve collected a number of Jap 
souvenirs. Don’t know whether I will be able to bring them around before we get back to Aussie. 


I’ve not had any letters from you.


Ted French said he had a letter from Stocky written 4 days previous.


Address letters as advised on page as I’ve got a clerical job for time being till blokes concerned 
recover from malaria.


Don’t we get some lovely rain storms up here. Am afraid my love for New Guinea is gone forever.


And how are you my baby, darling?


When I’ve had time over the last fortnight you’ve both been in my thoughts. Would not I love to 
see that kid of mine again.


Tell Dad I’m well. I will write to him within the next few days now we are on a spell.


The things I could tell you would cover many pages but, of course, you will have to hear them 
verbally. 


Love to Mum.


Lots of love to you and Christine. Big kisses.


Dad.




SX17807

Private Hudson M.G.


2/10th Battalion

NEW GUINEA 


?/?/43


Dear Pop:


Think when I last wrote we were still over on the other side in the fighting area. Since then I’ve 
caught the stick complaint that was raging over there (malaria) and am now in 9th A.G. Hospital.


…and ain’t it just like a dash of heaven after what we went through in the Sanananda Campaign.


The malaria doesn’t affect me much now, you have got to get so crook on the other side before 
you are evacuated (after 10 days temp. around 102 I finished up 106 before they would evacuate) 
by the time you eventually get to the drone for transport you are well on the way to…


Up to date I have not had a single letter since I left Melbourne so you can imagine how I am 
thirsting for news from Ted, so drop me a note to address given.


How is the business going?


The sisters in the Ward are very good to me. All that troubles me now is a mild attack of 
dysentery, the 2nd bout I’ve had, which seems to me to be the aftermath of eating only tinned stiff 
and then the smell of dead bodies and the germs they spread must have a lot to do with it.


How is Uncle Roy getting on? Big cheerio to him. Still waiting to know where the girls are, so that 
I can write to them.


Love to all,


Max.




Legend:

‘Ted’ - Max’s wife Gertrude Hudson. She preferred the nickname Trudy!

‘The girls’ - Max’s younger twin sisters Peg and Beth Hudson.



